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MEMORANDUM

ATTENTION: Senate TEL

FROM: Peter Keller. Vice-President. Academic and Provost, and Chair. SCUP

RE: Dissolution of Community Health Solutions as a Research Institute (SCUP 18-33)

DATE: November 13, 2018 TIME

At its October 24, 2018 meeting, SCUP reviewed and approved the proposal to dissolve Community
Health Solutions as a research institute.

Motion:

That Senate approve the dissolution of Community Health Solutions as a research institute.

c: J. Johnson

SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY ENGAGING THE WORLD

S.18-121
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MEMORANDUM

ATTENTION

FROM

RE:

Peter Keller, Chair, Senate Committee

on University Planning (SCUP)

Dugan O'Neil, Associate Vice-President,

Research

Community Health Solutions (CHS)

DATE Aug 14, 2018

PAGES 1

Attached is a letter submitted by Dr. Scott Lear, Director for dissolution of the Institute on Community Health Solutions

(CHS) as a research institute at SFU.

I recommend approval of the dissolution of the Institute on Community Health Solutions (CHS) as a research institute
according to Policy 40.01.

Motion;

That SCUP approve and recommend to Senate the dissolution of the Community Health Solutions as a research
institute.

Dr. Dugan O'Neil

Associate Vice-President, Research

SIMON FRASER UNIVERSITY ENGAGING THE WORLD
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Dugan O'Neil, PhD
Associate Vice President, Research
Simon Fraser University

July 25, 2018

Dear Dr. O'Neil

Faculty of Health Sciences
c/o Healthy Heart Program
180 - 1081 Burrard Street

Vancouver, EC, V6Z 1Y6
Telephone: 604-682-2344 (62778)
http://w\vw.fhs.sfu.ca/

I would like to request that the research institute entitled Community Health Solutions (CHS), of which
I am the Director, be terminated.

Since its inception, CHS has spearheaded community-engaged research through its members and
community partners and this is a mandate that its members will continue to pursue. At present,
however, we have not been successful in securing adequate funds to keep CHS going. I have discussed
this with the members as well as those on the Advisory Board, and there was agreement that
termination of the institute would be appropriate.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if there is anything else you require or other information I can
provide.

Yours sincerely.

Scott Lear, PhD

Pfizer/Heart and Stroke Foundation Chair in Cardiovascular Prevention Research at St. Paul's Hospital
Professor, Faculty of Health Sciences
Professor, Department of Biomedical Physiology and Kinesiology




